DBS works with Skills for Care to support safer recruitment

The Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) and <u>Skills for Care</u> have been working together to provide free, specialised training to social care providers across the Midlands.

Around 300 people recently attended two successful workshops, and following these sessions in the Midlands, DBS and Skills for Care are now planning to provider further free training sessions, to support safer recruitment in social care.

Further workshops will be hosted in the Midlands in November, and following this, they plan to expand the training nationally.

The training aims to support people working across the adult social care sector, particularly those with recruitment or safeguarding responsibilities.

The most recent workshops were split across two sessions, each lasting 90 minutes, with one session focusing on disclosure and the other focusing on barring.

The disclosure workshop covered:

- the different types of DBS checks
- how legislation affects the type of role that can be applied for
- the information contained on each type of DBS certificate, and how to evaluate this
- the legal definition of 'regulated activity' and how this relates to DBS processes

The barring workshop covered barring referrals, the legal duty to refer, and what the process for barring an individual consists of.

The aim of both workshops was to give adult social care staff a better understanding of DBS checks and barring referrals, and how they support safer recruitment.

The training sessions are being delivered by <u>DBS Regional Outreach service</u>. This service provides organisations with a single point of contact for all DBS-related queries and questions, as well as the opportunity to access tailored, DBS training for their staff. The team also collates feedback to ensure future improvements can be made to DBS services and processes.

The DBS and Skills for Care training is being delivered by DBS Regional Outreach Adviser for the East Midlands, Lizzie Whittington. Lizzie said:

It has been fantastic to receive support from Skills for Care to deliver these workshops to such a range of organisations across the

Midlands. I'm looking forward to continuing our work together later in the year, where we will have more workshops available in November.

Following the workshops, Lizzie has received numerous queries from attendees. Organisations based in the East Midlands can access free advice by contacting Lizzie via the <u>Regional Outreach service</u>.

A list of Regional Outreach advisers in other parts of the UK, can also be found in our Regional Outreach guidance.

Natalie Benton, Executive Director of Strategy and Performance at DBS, said:

DBS is pleased to support Skills for Care and adult social care providers in the Midlands with free training and support. This work helps to give organisations a better understanding of DBS checks and our role in barring people from certain roles if they pose a risk to children or vulnerable adults, and enables these employers to make safer recruitment choices.

The training was one of multiple ways in which Skills for Care and DBS have been working closely together, with DBS attending some of the Skills for Care Registered Managers Networks and regional manager events.

Renny Wodynska, Head of Area for the Midlands at Skills for Care, said:

We are delighted to be able to work closely with DBS to help provide this important information to providers. The training sessions were very well received, and we look forward to running more later in the year. We're also in discussions to hopefully expand the training out nationally as well.

If you are interested in accessing DBS and Skills for care training, please visit the Skills for Care website.

How government is supporting online consumers

Today (Wednesday 20 April), the government has announced <u>new measures to shield online consumers from rip-offs</u>. This includes tackling fake online reviews by making it clearly illegal to pay someone to write or host them, and a crackdown on subscription traps means businesses must make clear what

consumers are signing up for and let them cancel easily.

To strengthen the enforcement of consumer protections, the government is delivering on its manifesto promise to give the Competition and Markets Authority (CMA) enhanced powers to tackle rip-offs and bad business practices. The CMA will be able to directly enforce consumer law, which replaces going through a court process that can take years. Tough penalties for non-compliance will see the CMA able to punish consumer law breaches with fines worth up to 10% of a business' global turnover.

These reforms will ensure consumer protections keep pace with a modern, digitising economy. The pandemic has accelerated the trend towards online shopping and cast a spotlight on bad business practices like the fake reviews and subscription traps the government is tackling. The average UK household spends around £900 each year influenced by online reviews and spends £60 on unwanted subscriptions.

These measures build on the announcement earlier this month that <u>social media</u> <u>sites</u> and <u>search engines</u> will be forced to stamp out fraudsters and <u>scammers</u> on their <u>platforms</u>. A new legal duty will be added to the Online Safety Bill requiring the largest and most popular social media platforms and search engines to prevent paid-for fraudulent adverts appearing on their services.

Separately, the government has launched a <u>consultation on proposals to create</u> a <u>more transparent</u>, <u>accountable and safer online ad market</u>. Harmful or misleading adverts, such as those promoting negative body images, and adverts for illegal activities such as weapons sales, could be subject to tougher rules and sanctions.

With the growth in internet consumption, advertising has become the primary source of revenue for many online businesses and underpins the provision of key online services such as search and social media. These reforms will ensure industry practices are accountable, transparent and ethical — so people can trust what they see advertised.

The <u>Office for Product Safety and Standards (OPSS)</u>, the UK product safety regulator, is also working to ensure only safe and compliant products are sold online. Last year, OPSS removed more than 12,500 unsafe and non-compliant products from online sale. Ensuring only safe products are placed on the market is a priority for the government.

Today's new measures to shield online consumers from rip-offs including fake reviews and subscription traps will apply in England, Scotland and Wales. Consumer protection is devolved in Northern Ireland.

The legal duty preventing paid-for fraudulent adverts and the proposals to create a more transparent, accountable and safer online ad market apply across the UK.

OPSS' product safety work takes place across the UK.

<u>Clinical Impact Awards: transition</u> <u>arrangements for award holders</u>

News story

Transition arrangements for Clinical Excellence Award holders in the new Clinical Impact Awards scheme.



Holders of Clinical Excellence Awards (those granted in the 2021 award round and before) will continue to be paid their awards on the current terms until expiry. Transition arrangements are in place if holders successfully apply for a Clinical Impact Award.

Transition arrangements include:

- pay protection for the first award period in the new scheme
- pensionability of your full award value for the first period in the new scheme

These transition arrangements have been set according to the terms of Schedule 30 of the consultant contract. Full details are included in the Applicants guide: 2022 awards round. This guidance includes the equivalence of existing and new awards, as well as an explanation of the new process by which applications will be assessed and award recommendations made.

Reversion to legacy local Clinical Excellence Awards depending on your reapplication score continues in the new scheme, but does not form part of the transition arrangements.

The transition arrangements will apply automatically to all eligible consultants — all you need to do is submit your application.

Applying before your award is due to expire

The transition arrangements will apply for the first award period (up to 5 years) in the new scheme, so if you apply before your award is due to expire and are successful, you will benefit.

Future applications if you're unsuccessful

When your existing award has expired, any application will be on the new scheme terms with no transition arrangements available.

This includes an application submitted in the year of expiry — for example, a 2023 application for an award expiring in 2023, as the results will be announced after the end of your award.

Start date for new awards

For holders of national awards of any age, any new award will start on 1 April following the announcement of results — for example, 1 April 2023 for applications in the 2022 award round.

This maintains the 5-year award period unless you apply for a new award earlier, as in the previous scheme.

Published 20 April 2022

Local Land Charges Register continues to grow as Lincoln joins the service

News story

City of Lincoln Council has become the latest local authority to migrate its Local Land Charges data to our national, digital register.



Image credit: trabantos/Shutterstock.com

HM Land Registry's national Local Land Charges Register continues to grow with the City of Lincoln being the latest local authority to join the service today (Wednesday 20 April 2022).

Kieron Manning, Assistant Director of Planning at City of Lincoln Council, said:

We have today migrated our local land charges service to the national register. This will make buying a property in Lincoln quicker and simpler for all. The register allows users to search information online instantly, providing the user with a consistent service across the country.

Mark Kelso, Programme Director for HM Land Registry's Local Land Charges Programme, said:

We continue to work with local authorities across England and Wales to ensure property buyers can obtain the information they need quickly, making the conveyancing process simpler and faster for everyone.

I am really pleased that because of this collaboration, people buying property in the City of Lincoln will now have access to instant LLC search results.

HM Land Registry is working in partnership with local authorities to migrate their local land charges data to a central, digital register as part of a phased approach. Once migrated, anyone will be able to get instant online search results using the <u>Search for local land charges</u> service.

Business customers can use their existing portal and Business Gateway channels or their usual search providers to access local land charges data for those local authorities which have migrated.

Customers will need to continue to submit CON29 enquiries to the local

authority.

For more information, read about the Local Land Charges Programme.

Published 20 April 2022

North Korea ballistic missile launch: FCDO statement

Press release

A Foreign, Commonwealth & Development Office spokesperson statement on North Korea's ballistic missile launch on 16 April.



A Foreign, Commonwealth & Development Office spokesperson said:

The UK condemns North Korea's ballistic missile launch on 16 April in breach of UN Security Council resolutions.

We strongly encourage North Korea to change course and to abandon its nuclear and ballistic missile programmes in a complete, verifiable and irreversible manner. Until we see credible steps towards this goal, sanctions must continue to be enforced.

Published 20 April 2022